
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 
 

We have celebrated two wonderful Sundays with duplicate “Thanksgiving Services” at 
9:00AM and 11:00AM as we observed the re-opening of our Cathedral after months of renovation 
work. What a joyous occasion to be back! … and to experience the overwhelming response to how 
bright and welcoming and flexible the space is. 
 

I wish to address the question that has been asked of some members regarding our other service times, 
specifically, “When will a Saturday and early Sunday Service return to the schedule?” In the context of Covid 
guidelines that are still in place (see the article on Guidelines), we are no longer requiring reservations, but a 
sign in process is required. If we should have a breakout, we are to be contacting those who were in 
attendance to quarantine. To do this we need a sign-in volunteer at each of the two entrances. In addition, 
ushers from the ranks of those attending their service time are necessary for security reasons. One usher is 
needed from the 5:00PM Saturday worship attendees list since we will only use the east Tower Entrance, 
and two ushers are needed for the 7:30AM Sunday service as both the North River Entrance and the Tower 
Entrance are used. At present two volunteers from each of these two service times are willing to make 
phone calls to fellow worship attendees and determine what volunteers can address these necessary duties: 
scheduling ushers and sign-in volunteers on a monthly basis.  
 

Gary Fuller will be organizing the Saturday, 5:00PM people. He can be contacted at (775) 750-3727. Betsy 
Bethke will be reaching out to the Sunday 7:30AM folks. She can be reached at (208) 659-0044.  
 

This criterion is essential before Vestry can approve opening for other service times. There is however, an 
additional factor. With my being away on sabbatical, we are having to supplement the pulpit with additional 
supply clergy. This is an additional cost to the budget. It is standard to pay $350 for a priest to conduct two 
worship services; preaching and presiding. We have four services a weekend! To get a commitment for 
doing all four services is not an option with the supply clergy available to us. They are pleased to do two. 
This is another factor to consider in deciding to add back our 5:00PM Saturday and the 7:30AM services. The 
desire is for the Vestry to decide during their October meeting, and if possible, start to implement this 
procedure the month of November.  
 

With gratitude and great blessings, 

Father William+ 
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From Canon Ruth  

Peace to Those Who Are Far Off and Peace to Those Who Are Near 

 On September 11, I attended the installation of Bishop Meghan Rohrer who is the 
new bishop for the Sierra Pacific Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
(ELCA), and the first transgendered bishop of a mainline denomination in the USA.  Be-
cause of Covid only 300 people were invited, and since I was one of those who received 
an invitation I was more than eager to go.  The service was a rich mix with a variety of 
people, traditions, ethnicities and occupations.  Particularly prominent was the blend of 
Lutheran and Episcopal components.  The service was held at Grace Episcopal Cathedral 
in San Francisco, with the Dean of the Cathedral and two Episcopal bishops in attendance.  The preacher and 
installing bishop was the Rev. Dr. Elizabeth Eaton, Presiding Bishop of the ELCA, who is married to an Episco-
pal priest.  

Acts 8:26-40, the story of the Ethiopian eunuch, was the second lesson for the service. In her sermon Bishop 
Eaton connected the experience of the eunuch, who did not fit into any of the normal categories in his time, 
with the experiences of transgendered persons in our world.  The next day, as God would have it, Trinity’s 
Bible and Books group was studying this very passage in Acts.  I told the group about the service and Bishop 
Eaton’s sermon which emphasized the full inclusion of all people in the Christian Church.  When our conver-
sation turned to personal experiences of in-/exclusion, several people said they felt like outsiders in our own 
faith community.  As I thought about this in the following days I got to wondering how many others at Trinity 
feel like outsiders.  We are a diverse mix here, with the vast majority of our people, including the clergy, com-
ing from other Christian traditions.  This diversity can enhance our community, but it can also leave some 
feeling like they exist only on the fringes. 

In the Gospel of Mark, Jesus focuses his ministry on going to the fringes of his society and restoring the out-
siders to their communities.  In Ephesians 2:13-14, 17, we read, “But now in Christ Jesus you who once were 
far off have been brought near by the blood of Christ.  For he is our peace; in his flesh he . . . has broken 
down the dividing wall, that is, the hostility between us. . . . So he came and proclaimed peace to you who 
were far off and peace to those who were near.”  If you are feeling like you don’t fit in at Trinity, and so, hang 
around on the edges, fearing the judgment of the “insiders,” please take to heart these words of Scripture 
and boldly claim your place in the community which is Trinity.  We need you more than ever.  We have much 
work to do as we move into our future.  No one should be absent from the table. 

Canon Ruth 

775-721-2669 

Ecumenical Bible Study is studying Jeremiah.  No preparation necessary.  No study guide 
to buy.  Friday mornings at 9:00AM via Zoom.  The schedule for Fall-Spring 2021-2022 is 
October 15; November 5, 19; January 14, 28; February 11, 25; March 11, 25; April 8, 22; 
May 6, 20.  “Ecumenical” means we have Trinity folk who attend plus Lutherans, Method-
ists, agnostics.  It’s a rich mix and the conversations are interesting.  Let me know if you 
want a Zoom invite. 

Bible and Books meets every Sunday at 9:00AM, via Zoom.  The book of Acts is being 
studied right now, supplemented with Matthew Skinner’s study guides, Acts:  Catching 

Up with the Spirit.  Since this meets during a regular worship time, the group takes turns leading the discus-
sions.  Let me know if you want a Zoom invite to this.  Canon Ruth 
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Dr. Gary Gordon 

When I suffered my heart attack on Aug. 29th, it’s as if the entire world came to a screech-
ing halt. That week I had been in the midst of moving homes and more than once had 
complained to friends helping me move that I just didn’t feel right. Even though I had 
been fully vaccinated, we thought perhaps it was a breakthrough covid case, and I ar-
ranged for testing. However, when I laid down to rest that afternoon, there was clearly 
excess fluid in my chest. And as I struggled to breathe, I heard a voice clearly say, “Gary, 
get up! If you want to live, you must get up!” So, I did. I shared how my legs felt like ce-
ment blocks, how I couldn’t catch a good breath, and how I had the overwhelming feeling 
my life was at stake. Next stop was Urgent Care! 

Eventually, I’d learn from the doctor’s I’d had a series of “silent” heart attacks over the years and I was genetically 
predisposed, just like my father, who passed of a massive heart attack, when he was just 51.  

Now that I’ve returned to Reno and began the challenging work of healing, the past two weeks have made it very 
clear that I can’t rush the process. Healing must occur in God’s time. I am so grateful for the many cards and 
phone calls I’ve received from my Trinity family. I’m grateful to the many medical professionals who cared for me 
both here in Nevada and especially the myriad of smart, young, humble specialists at Stanford. The hospital staff 
were especially kind and humorous. Additionally, I owe a huge debt of gratitude to Jim Lamb, our senior warden, 
who ensured I was well taken care of at Stanford and personally transported me back to Reno. The Charlat family 
has also made getting to doctor’s appts, managing medication, making big changes in diet, and so much more 
possible. Through the love of these folks, my choir family, fellow staff members and clergy, Trinity isn’t just a 
work place. Trinity is family. Thanks be to God and thanks to you all for such a blessing.  
 

Howard Bennett has graciously agreed to step in; plan the service music and play 
organ on Sunday mornings, and to work with various choir members over the next 
few weeks. Howard is a God send in so many ways; an “unsung hero”.  Please ac-
cept our thanks Howard for all you do for Trinity and especially for taking on this 
crucial ministry.  

Michael and brother Doug McKeever, and the Foley-Baker Inc. crew did a great job 
re-installing the organ. Even with unexpected challenges, with some pipes being 
damaged in transit, they managed to get them repaired, returned to Reno, and 
everything tuned up for the re-opening service. A herculean effort!   
 

Pictured from the left: Michael McKeever and organ technician with Howard Bennett.  

 

Pipes on the River will restart in November with Angela Kraft-Cross, one of our San Fran-
cisco favorites! More details about the concert will be shared in the near future.  
 

 

I ask your continued prayers as I undergo more procedures and continue treatments in 
the coming days. I’ll try to keep you posted on my progress and know that I am praying 
for you all.  It’s been a blessing to watch the services on YouTube, and I look forward to 
many more.  

 

Gary  
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Kid’s Corner 

 

Message from Judy: 

We are so blessed to have a wonderful team of Sunday School teachers committed to raising our children in 
the Christian faith.  Sunday School teachers provide hours of study and preparation.  They share their love 
with all the children. If you see them, please thank them for sharing their gift of teaching and nurturing with 
us! This is the 2021-2022 list of Sunday School and EYC Teachers. 

God of Wisdom and Truth, we lift our hearts to you, giving thanks for the life we share at Trinity in Sunday 

School.  We thank you for giving us teachers who help us to learn and encourage us to explore our faith.  

Help us to grow in grace together as a community who seeks to understand, empathize, and love one anoth-

er. In Jesus’ Name.  Amen. 

 

Sunday School Information: 

Sunday School Classes are scheduled to begin on October 17, 2021. Sunday School will gather in the Crypt 
immediately following the 9:00AM worship service. We are hoping to gather by 9:55AM-10:00AM and end 
by 10:45AM. Please remember to submit the registration form that has been in the Trinity Times during 
June, July, and August and return to me via email, snail mail, or in person. If you would like to become a Sun-
day School volunteer, please contact Judy Landis at the Church Office.  

This is the list of classes available for your children: 

Teen Forum: grades 6th through 12th. The objective of Teen Forum is to continue de-
veloping healthy lives of faith. We will explore scripture, Anglican traditions, and cur-
rent topics to integrate faith into daily life. Judy Landis and Andrea Glick will be facili-
tating this group. 

Holy Moly: grades 2nd through 5th. The objective for Holy Moly is to help students form healthy lives of 
faith. In this class, we will be focusing on the following themes: Love of Self. Love of God. Love of Neighbor. 
Rebecca Dixon and Ginny Nelson will be facilitating this group. 

Godly Play: ages 4 through 1st grade. The objective for Godly Play is for the children to develop a founda-
tion of faith that inspires and encourages their growth in relationships with God, family, friends. Gretchen 
Wolfe, Laura Jolle, Kait Flocchini, Dennise Howard, and Cindy Humphries will be facilitating this group. 

Splash!: newborn through 3 years of age. This is an informal group which will meet on Sunday mornings. 
Each child will receive a packet containing a musical CD with monthly parent pages. Please contact Judy Lan-
dis if you are interested in this program. 

Episcopal Youth Community:  grades 6th through 12th. EYC will meet on the first and third Sunday of the 
month from 12:30PM-1:30PM. Times might need to be adjusted depending on the activity.  A youth table 
will be set up between worship services on Sunday September 29, October 3, October 10, October 17,  
 

 

Continued on next page 

Gretchen Wolfe 

Kait Flocchini 

Laura Jolle 

Dennise Howard 

Rebecca Dixon 

Ginny Nelson 

Cindy Humphries 

Marne McKimmey 

Andrea Landis 
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Kid’s Corner cont...                                  A Thank You 

continued from page 4 

October 17, October 24, and October 31.  CROP Walk donations and information will be available at the 

youth table until October 17, 2021. Information on Evergreens fundraiser will be available at this table be-

ginning October 17.  If you are available to host the table on a Sunday, please email or call Judy.  We need 

your help! 

EYC Schedule: 

October 3: Off for school break. (Begin thinking about Evergreen Fundraiser Project.)  

October 17:  Service Project-CROP Walk.  Registration is at 1:30PM at the Snowflake Pavilion, Idlewild Park. 
Please have all donations in your envelope so it can be submitted. 

November 3: Evergreen orders due. Scavenger Hunt  (This is tentative)  

November 21: Creative Activity  

December 5: Learning about the season  

December 19: Blessing bags to neighbors  

EVERGREEN FUNDRAISER BEGINS OCTOBER 17th AND ENDS WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 3rd!   

Decorate your home for Christmas while you help the youth to raise funds for their program.  You may 
order on-line using the link provided or by visiting the youth table after the 9:00AM worship service or 

prior to the 11:00AM service.  Thank you for your support of Trinity’s Youth!!! 
 

 

 

     

Website/Link:  https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/trinityreno  

I wanted to thank those of you who have been helping to get the Crypt ready for Sunday School! It is all com-
ing together. In September a Christian Education Committee was formed and, I would like to thank Marné 
McKimmey, Dennise Howard, and Ginny Nelson for offering their time and talents to this new venture.  

Judy 

       Items Back from Storage  

More than 16 months after we packed up so we could begin the renovation of the sanctuary, two 
moving vans came to the Cathedral around 8:30AM on September 13 to return more than 12,000 
pounds of furniture, pianos and other instruments, supplies, decorations, and miscellaneous goods 

that had been placed in storage.  Over the next few hours, an amazing team that included Harold and Lindsay Camp-
bell, Gary Parks, Juliette Leneaux, Ken Hines, Terry Cain, Ginny Nelson, and Rev. Ruth oversaw and helped 
with unloading.  We’re happy to report that no items were lost or seriously damaged during the moves back and 
forth.  Since then, many more volunteers from various ministries have been working feverishly to unpack, install 
and place pieces, and get our space back to good working order.  We thank everyone who has been involved! 

https://sherwoodfundraiser.com/trinityreno
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Social and Ministry Groups 

 

  

The Daughters have gone back to 
meeting via Zoom until Covid calms 
down.  We continue to pray for our 
church leaders and members and hold 
you all up in prayer. 

Our study continues of Bishop Curry’s 
book, “Love is the Way:  Holding on to Hope in Trou-
bling Times”.   

The Daughters of the King will be organizing the Angel 
Tree project similar to last year due to the continuing 
prevalence of the COVID virus. Complete information 
will be provided to the parishioners at the end of Oc-
tober.  

Next Zoom meeting:  

Sunday, October 17th, 12:30 PM 

 
 
 

DATE:        Saturday, October 9th 

TIME:        8:00 AM Breakfast 

PLACE:      Gold n' Silver (4th and Vine) 
 
 

DATE:       Saturday, October 23rd 

TIME:        11:30 AM  lunch 

PLACE:       Skipollini’s (Summit Sierra Shopping Ctr) 

       13971 S. Virginia St. 
 

Please RSVP to Clyde at:  cnp_reno@yahoo.com  

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE CIRCLE 
OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people who 
commit to daily check-in phone calls with each other. 
This is how it works: You are given one name to call. 
You call this person, usually in the morning, to check 

in on them; how they are, what’s 
going on for the day, etc. If for 
some reason you can’t reach your 
person, there’s a system in place to 
do a further check. In turn, you also 
receive a phone call from someone 

who checks in with you. Every so often, the leader of 
the group switches the names around, so you have a 
“new” person to call and you have a “new” person 
checking in with you.  

If you would like to join this group, contact  Dorothy 
Walrath, 775-829-0568 or walrath1@aol.com.  

 

Who:    The Divinely Fine Women  

When:   Saturday, October 16th 

Time:   12:00 PM 

Where:  Great Basin Brewery 

5525 S. Virginia St.  

Please RSVP to Liz at 775-287-9642 . 

All women of the church are welcome to join us.  

A MESSAGE FROM THE 
CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER GROUP 

 
 
 
 
 

 

"Our ultimate goal is to integrate the active and contemplative di-
mensions of reality within us and around us, which some mystics call 
ever-present awareness, enlightenment, or waking up.  To handle 
the details of living a human life without being distracted from this 
primary vision is not attained through thinking, but through what 
might be called the practice of just being. To take time just to be, 
which is to do nothing but be in God’s presence for a regular period 
of time every day seems to be the shortest access to the mystery that 
is beyond any conceptual consideration."  

~ Thomas Keating ~ 

Tuesdays at Noon either on Zoom or in the Park! 

Contact Joan Peyser at:  joan.peyser1435@gmail.com 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

We continue to request donations for 
the St. Paul’s Food Pantry.   There con-
tinues to be a great need for food and 
personal hygiene donations. The red 
barrels are now located in the two 

entrances of the Cathedral. Please bring your food 
items to worship service and deposit them as you en-
ter the Cathedral. Your continued financial contribu-
tions are welcomed as well. Thank you in advance for 
whatever you are able to give.  It is very much appre-
ciated. 
 

Marty and Burke Stancill 
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COVID Protocols                                              Baptisms New Members Event 

Baptisms to be Celebrated on Sunday, November 7th 
                              All Saints Sunday – 11:00AM 
 
We will observe All Saints Sunday with Baptisms as we ourselves renew our baptismal 
vows. This important “entrance rite” brings us into covenant with our Lord as we seek 
God’s grace to guide us in our life and faith pilgrimage. If your child is not listed below, 
please be in touch with me that we may have the appropriate paper work and preparations 
completed before the November date. Thank you, Fr. William  

 

Marcus Oliver Sosa-Escobar 
Sailor Lucille Krukow 

Frances Grace McGrannahan 

NEW Members to be Received Sunday, November 14th  

Prior to the pandemic closures in 2020, we were prepared to perform several baptisms and 
formally receive new members. Easter 2021 presented us with the same situation, no poten-
tial to gather in-person. We are now back in the Cathedral space, and we are planning to fi-
nally achieve this spiritual milestone for many who have patiently been standing in the 
wings. The following names are the individuals being received primarily coming to us from 
other denominations and being received by “Affirmation of Baptism.”  

Since Bishop Jim Waggoner cannot be with us, we have a Zoom Meeting with him in which he will speak 
with each individual and we will do the actual “Rite of Reception.” On Sunday, November 14th, at the 
11:00AM service, Father William will be able to pronounce their reception and have the congregation wel-
come them. These individuals are: 

Our COVID Protocols: 
 

As we have moved back into our Cathedral space, we will be under the same protocols and procedures that 
have been in practice since we opened for in-person worship in the Parish Hall since the month of May. Ad-
ditional changes occurred in July as our Governor, CDC, and our Diocesan Office addressed the surge with 
the Delta variant, that masks must be worn indoors and that we cannot be singing. 
 

Our requirements for worship services and any activity on campus are: 
 

  We are wearing masks at all times in-doors. 

  Adults and children 12 and older are required to be vaccinated. 

  Worshippers must sign in at the door (A contact list is required. If a break-out case would occur,  
  we would be able to notify attendees of a need to quarantine) . 
  We are able to handle only 100 worshippers at each service. 

John Buccola 
JD Escobar and Yavier Sosa 
Sallie B. Frainier (transfer) 

Judy Landis 

Melissa and Grady McGrannahan 
Kurt Mische 

Debi and Ron White 
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Stewardship Message from the Vestry 

 

 

 

 

 

“Every generous act of giving, with every perfect gift, is from above…” James 1:17, NRSV 

 
Dear Cathedral Family: 

 

Trinity Cathedral has benefitted this past year by your generosity: by the grand and not so grand acts that 
you, our parish, have contributed, by single acts of love and kindness, and by countless unseen works done 
in the service of God and our Cathedral community. Each of those acts is a Perfect Gift. Thanks be to God! 
 

Our pledge campaign this year focuses on every gift given: Perfect Gifts of Time, Talent, and Treasure. Gifts 
are not just the things we wrap with paper and bows, or checks we write from our bank accounts, but all of 
the gifts that we give throughout the year. We frequently fail to focus on the power of each of these essen-
tial and perfect elements.  Trinity is gratefully aware of the ways in which you, the Cathedral family, have 
collectively given all three.  Each contributes toward the success of our Cathedral’s work.  Your Vestry, Cler-
gy, and Parish community are blessed by the outpouring of these perfect gifts. 
 

While all three categories of Gifts are essential, the gift of Time may be considered the greatest gift, because 
it is a gift that cannot be replaced.  Once given, Time cannot be taken back, reclaimed. Gifts of Time might 
be measured in hours spent running a ministry, participating in services, managing our renovation work, vol-
unteering in the community, or in minutes spent on the phone or in person reaching out to each other, tak-
ing care of each other.  It’s nearly impossible to measure the impact of this gift! 
 

Over the coming weeks you will be hearing more about this year’s Stewardship Campaign: Every Perfect 
Gift.  You are a gift, each of you, and you are gifts to each other and to a world in need of our love.  Every 
Perfect Gift does come from God.  And we, the Cathedral family, are blessed to be the recipients of those 
gifts. 

 

From your Vestry:  

 

Howard Bennett, Terry Cain, Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard, Gary Fuller, Brandon Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, 
Eloy Ituarte, Jim Lamb, John Lilley, and Margaret Zuccarini. 

 

Message Inspired by TENS 2021 Every Perfect Gift Stewardship Campaign 
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Vestry Report  Finance Report 

  The Vestry met using Zoom Meeting. The meeting began with prayer at 6:05PM 

followed by reading of the Cathedral Mission Statement and sharing of blessings. 

The September agenda was modified, and the minutes of the August 17, 2021, meeting were 

approved. Financial Matters: David Morgan, Treasurer, reviewed the August 2021 financial statement. 

He commented that income is almost exactly the same as August 2020. He reported the 2020 audit is ongoing 

noting it has been 90 days since the process restarted. David reported the Payroll Protection Program loan and 

accumulated interest has been forgiven and will be reflected in the September financial report. Terry Cain, Jun-

ior Warden, reported on the Faith Like a River Budget noting the final construction bills may be close to 

$200,000 less than originally budgeted. Committee Reports: Finance and Administration Committee. Terry Cain 

reviewed a proposed draft 2021-2022 budget. Property Committee. Terry reported the exterior video surveil-

lance system is anticipated to be installed in the next few weeks. Building Renovation Committee. Jim Lamb, 

Senior Warden, commented on an electrical wiring issue with the carillon in the belltower. He also reported the 

exterior signage will be installed in the next few weeks, and we are awaiting more pew cushions to be finished. 

Terry reported the move back of items from storage into the Cathedral went very smoothly. He noted special 

thanks to Gary Parks, Harold Campbell, Lindsay Campbell, Ken Heinz, and Juliet Leneaux who were there for the 

whole move in process. Dean’s Report: Father William reported the first Sunday worship back in the Cathedral 

building went very well with approximately 40 people attending the 9AM service and 103 attendees at the 

11AM service. He reminded Vestry of the Baptismal service on November 7 and receiving new members on No-

vember 14. He also reported  he will be attending the consecration of the new Catholic Bishop in a ceremony on 

September 23 at St. Rose de Lima Catholic Church in Las Vegas. Old Business: Vestry approved the revised pro-

posal from HolyCow! Consulting for follow-up work from the recent parish survey. Vestry discussed the issues 

and potential schedule for adding additional worship services. Father William reported a revised grant request 

was submitted to the Orvis Foundation. Terry Cain reported the new website is expected to launch soon. John 

Lilley reported the stewardship team is working on initial plans for the stewardship campaign. Vestry approved 

moving forward using the TENS programming guidelines from the national church noting full vestry participa-

tion in the campaign efforts. New Business: Daughters of the King. Carolyn Hoffman reported the DOK is work-

ing on the 2021 Angel Tree Project. There are an expected 110 children in this year’s program. The initial call to 

the parish will take place in early November with gifts delivered to the school on December 13. Vestry accepted, 

with regrets, the resignation of Jeannie Arps as a member of Vestry. The meeting adjourned at 8:22PM. The 

next Vestry meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 19, 2021, at 6 PM with the venue to be announced. 

 

August                 Year to Date 

  Actual  Budget Actual           Budget 

Income $41,447 $48,083     $429,264 $384,667  

Expenses $53,023 $55,892  $446,118  $472,586  

Net $(11,576) $(7,809)  $(16,854) $(87,919)  

Thank you for your on-going  
financial support! 

Vestry Minutes Summary—September 21, 2021 
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October 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

2 

 

 

3 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

(no EYC due to 
school vacation) 

4 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-5:30 PM Conven-
tion Delegates /
Alternates Meet PH 

5 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer 
Group* 

-6:30 PM Grief 
Group* 

 

6 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM  Sack 
Lunch 

 

7 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

8 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-8:00 AM 51st Dioce-
san Convention* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

9 

-8:00 AM ALOGM 
Breakfast 

-8:00 AM 51st 
Diocesan Conven-
tion* 

10 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

 

11 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-1:30 PM Steward-
ship  Meets Conf A 

-2:00 PM FAC 

 

12 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer 
Group* 

 

13 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

14 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

15 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

16 

-10:30 AM New 
Members Meet 
with Bishop* 

-12:00 PM DFW 
Lunch  

17 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 

-9:50 AM Sunday 
School 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist 

-12:30-2:00 PM 
DOK* 

-1:30 PM EYC: CROP 
WALK 2021! 

18 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

19 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer 
Group* 

-4:00 PM  You  Are 
Not Alone Support 
Group* 

-6:00 PM Vestry* 

-6:30 PM Grief 
Group* 

20 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

 

 

 

21 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 
 

November Trinity 
Times Submissions 
Due! 

22 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

23 

-11:30 AM  

ALMOGM Lunch 

24 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 

(Family) 

-9:50 AM Sunday 
School 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist  

 

25 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

26 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-12:00 PM Contem-
plative Prayer 
Group* 

 

 

27 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

28 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 

-7:00 PM AA Support 
Group Conf A 

29 *OFFICE CLOSED* 

-7:30 AM Morning 
Prayer* 

-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 

 

Nevada 

   Day! 

30 

31 

-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 

-9:00 AM  Eucharist 
(Family) 

-9:50 AM Sunday 
School 

-11:00 AM  Eucharist  

 

      

*Indicates via Zoom  
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  October 2021 Trinity  Times  

We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last Sunday of 
the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Laura Alden 

Diana Ames 

David Bennum 

Ollie Block 

Ellen Champagne 

Cathrine Clark 

Crystal Davis 

Doug DeLano 

Darin Dunlap 

Lydia Dyer, J 

Dick Edwards 

Kelly Ford 

Sallie Frainier 

Dede Goodnight 

Jamie Gutual 

Frieda Hulka 

Francheska Isip 

Kelly Jesch 

Richard Jolly 

Katelynn Kennedy 

Brandon Kihorny 

David Kyle 

Jean Kyle 

Grace Langfeldt 

Stephen Lester 

Penny Leuzinger 

Veldevina Mann 

Margaret Marshall 

Eliza McCall 

Kim McNamara 

Rick Michaelson 

Lydia Morehouse 

Lynne Morgan 

Liz Morgan-Beesley 

Katie Motherway 

Dave Mueh 

Linda Nichole 

Elliott Parker 

James Peterson 

Janice Pine 

Jacquie Reinhartsen 

Linda Richards 

Lauren Riersgard 

Sandra Rogers 

Lou Rossi 

Carl Rueckl 

Christina Ruggieri 

Noelle Ruggieri 

Jerry Sternod 

Gabrielle Stone 

Nicholas Thomas 

Jake Tiller 

Gretchen Wolfe 

Randolph Wright 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: Terry Cain 

Secretary:  Cleta Dillard 
 

At large:  Howard Bennett, Lindsay Campbell, Gary 
Fuller, Brandon Harjer, Carolyn Hoffmann, 
Eloy Ituarte, John Lilley, Margaret Zuccarini 

 
Clerk & Legal Advisor:      Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          David Morgan 
Assistant Treasurer:    Lindsay Campbell 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 

Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priest: 
 The Rev. Dr. Julius Rogina  

David & Jean Carbon 

Richard & Deb Ganchan 

 

Eloy Ituarte & Margaret Battin 

Paul & Meg Kent 


